## Happy Thanksgiving!!!!!

## **Smith Family Newsletter November 2014 - Page 1**

Well, here we go again, a month with a mixed bag of 'happenings'! The list, not necessarily in order, includes Election Day; Veterans Day; The American Heart Association Beach Ride (on horseback); The Culinary Luncheon at Horry Technical College; The Photo Group (class) here at Lakeside; The Lakeside Craft Show; The Rivertown Blue Grass Show at Horry County Technical College; and on top of that the South Carolina Blue Grass Festival at the Convention Center. Then as if that wasn't enough, our new neighbors, Charlotte & Kent Davenport moved in next door. I will talk more about this next month. We took some time to get to know them. I also got my new washer and dryer!!! Yeah!! Then we ended the month with Thanksgiving! My Bob loves his turkey!! Don't assume this is a complete list, as it is not!

The first fun event of the month was the Charity horse-back ride on the beach! I love horses and would not miss this for the world! I took this shot of a single rider ridding her horse into the surf! We watched from the pier at Myrtle Beach State Park. This is a week long event. Earlier in the week, we had lunch at Horry County Technical College with the Lakeside residents; some doctors appointments, and then I got my new 'washing machine & dryer!' No picture here, as you all know what a washer & dryer looks like, right?

Next, the Photo Group started another year of instruction in photography, with Frank Chesla at the helm. We have some new faces joining the group. It is always fun being in a group that shares common interests.

Bob & I attended another great Rivertown Bluegrass show at the Horry County Technical Society Auditorium. First there is a picture taken in the cafeteria where people attending the show are invited to bring their instruments and practice with the professionals for a five dollar fee. The next picture is when the guest performers are invited on stage at the end of the show to play a few tunes along with the folks from the practice sessions in the cafeteria. The practice sessions start in the afternoon and continue through the evening.

Next in November is the South Carolina Bluegrass Festival at the Myrtle Beach Convention Center. These are bigger name groups, playing all day long, with different groups performing on different days over the weekend. We saw members of the Rivertown Bluegrass Society at the convention center as well. The next picture on page two is of some performers. They too, had areas where they could congregate and practice, which is the second picture. The third picture was of a lone couple who simply got up and started dancing the two-step up and down the isles while groups performed on stage. They were so cute!! Well, I guess that is enough Bluegrass for one month....



## Happy Thanksgiving!!!!!

## **Smith Family Newsletter November 2014 - Page 2**

Next there is the Craft Show which is held every year in November here at Lakeside Crossing. People in our own community set up tables to show and sell things they created. Nancy invites people from outside the community to come in and set up as well, as long as there is space. Bob & I made the rounds and I bought a few things even if Bob did not! Finally there is a picture of a fresh produce vendor in the parking lot of the club house here at Lakeside Crossing. He come every Friday while there is local produce being harvested in Coastal Carolina. Residents really appreciate the easy access. Well, I don't have too much more space and there are events where I simply did not take any pictures, believe it or not.











I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving! Bob & I had a nice Thanksgiving Dinner here at Lakeside in the Club House. I cooked a turkey for Bob some days after. He does love his turkey!!!!

Be sure and look us up next month!! Can't believe 2014 is fast coming to a close!